-
Music Primary Newstlash Jd wisic
O PRIMARY

Principal: Miss Steele
AN OFSTED OUTSTANDING SCHOOL

Head of School: Mrs Morrissey

Vice Principal: Mrs Payton

Assistant Principals: Mrs Batool, Miss Afshan, Mrs Littlewood, Mrs Brea
Cycle 2 Newsflash, 22/03/202

HEAD OF SCHOOL'S MESSAGE

Dear families, | hope this Cycle 2 edition of our academy Newsflash finds you and your family safe and well. As Cycle 2 draws to a
close, we are extremely proud of our students who have demonstrated our academy values of hard work, independence and
enjoyment day in and day out. Staff are extremely proud of the progress students have made this term both academically and
personally. All year groups have now sat their Cycle 2 assessments and Scorecards have now been shared with families.

We would like to welcome all our teacher training students from Leeds Trinity University and Bradford College along with Mrs
Mahmood, who has joined our primary admin team. This Cycle we say goodbye to Miss Parker and thank her for all her hard work
since joining the academy. Mr Hill has now returned to Year 5 York class from his paternity leave and we also welcome back Miss
Southworth and Miss Bi who have also returned to Key Stage 2 from maternity leave.

The Academy has had several visitors this cycle including: senior leaders from Dixons Trinity Chapeltown who commended our slick
routines and systems; Justine Oldham (Executive Principal- Primary Phase) who described our approach to behaviour and inclusion
as 'incredibly impressive’ and a large group of senior leaders and executives from Bristol Cathedral Schools Trust, who described
Dixons Music Primary as 'An inspiring place with an inspiring team and brilliant children!’. We are humbled by this overwhelmingly
positive feedback which would not have been received without the hard work, commitment and dedication from every member of
staff and every student in the academy.

Thank you to all families who took part in our parent survey questionnaires. Your positive responses have been warmly received and
we are currently acting on your valuable feedback to maintain and improve the high quality of education and pastoral care delivered at
the academy.

We are beginning to develop our after school provision. In addition to All Stars Football Club and Kids With Bricks Lego club, we can
now offer Gymnastics, Dance and Cheerleading clubs for KS2 students. Places are limited and priced at £4 per session. Please
contact admin-team for more details.

Thank you to all students, families and staff who have supported any of the events that have taken place. Some highlights include:
Year 1's African Experience Enrichment day; the Year 2 performance of 'Eddie The Penguin Saves the World'; the Year 4
performance of excerpts from the musical ‘Matilda’; Key Stage 2's Dance taster day’; Year 5's expedition to the Royal Armouries; Year
3's weekly swimming lessons; NSPCC Stay Safe workshops; Science Circus workshops; the C2 Spelling Bee; Stretch finals and all
who participated in reading workshops on the Literacy Bus where the students truly demonstrated our academy value of ‘enjoyment’.
It definitely has been another busy cycle!

School council are currently preparing to collaborate with Dixons Trinity School Council to create a student voice focus group.
Students have supported a range of charities in Cycle 2 including collections for Islamic Aid (£302.27) and Denim for Dementia
(£219.76) Thank you to anyone who has supported these events.

Finally, thank you for your continued support.

Yours faithfully,
Mrs Morrissey

Upcoming Events
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8 April 2024 -Start of Term 5
10/11 April 2024- Academy closed (Eid)

22/23(Teesside),23/24 April (Durham) - Y4
Residentials

6 May 2024~ Academy closed (Bank Holiday)

24 May 2024 (3.45pm) - End of Term 5
3 June 2024 - Start of Term 6

w/c 3 June -21 June 2024 - Cycle 3 Assessment
window

17/18 June 2024 - Academy closed (Eid)
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ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY

Please be reminded of our academy target of 97% for attendance and punctuality. Appointments, family occasions and holidays
should be booked outside of term time or after school wherever possible. Ms Malik or Ms Mahmood, our academy attendance officers,
will be in touch with families to highlight any instances where attendance or punctuality has become a concern. Ms Afshan is our
primary academy attendance link and will be supporting families alongside the attendance team.

FAMILY DINING

School Council have given valuable student feedback to the kitchen team on the upcoming Cycle 3 Family Dining menu.
Communication about the finalised menu and the option to adjust meal plans will be sent to families in preparation for the new menu
starting w/c 15 April 2024. This menu will run until the end of the academic year.

TRINITY ROAD

As you know, the safety of our students on their journey to and from school is of paramount importance to us. If you do have to drive
to bring your children to school, and walking is not an option, we would ask that you are particularly careful in the use of Trinity road.
It is important that families adhere to the one way system put in place by Bradford council, drive at a speed that is safe for our
students and do not double park in a way that would prevent emergency services having access to the schools and residential homes
along the road. Although we do not have legal jurisdiction over the road itself, we would ask as families of our school community that
you support us in this measure to protect our children. However, if you notice any unsafe behaviour and would like to report this
formally please use this link: https://www.westyorkshire.police.uk/report-it/report-nuisance-obstructive-parking

EID-UL-FITR

The academy will be closed to all students and staff for Eid-Ul-Fitr on Wednesday 10 April and Thursday 11 April. We have had several
families mention that they will be celebrating Eid on Tuesday 9 April. Should this be the case, please submit a leave of absence form
and this will be authorised for religious observance. Eid parties and activities will be taking place in form classes on Friday 12 April
and students may wear non-uniform on this day. Further details will be sent out nearer the time.

Y6 SATS ASSESSMENTS

Year 6 SATs will be taking place during the week beginning Monday 13 May. Please support your child in preparation for their SATs
tests by ensuring students have a quiet space to revise at home and by incorporating opportunities where your child can talk about
their feelings; it is natural for all students to be anxious and need the reassurance that trying their best is all that can be asked.
Students should arrive punctually during this week to access the revision and preparation sessions, which will begin from 8.30am to
ensure a calm start to the day. Breakfast is always available in classrooms from 8.20am.

Y4 MULTIPLICATION TABLES CHECK

Year 4 students have been working hard on learning and practicing their times tables up to 12 x 12. The Multiplication Tables Check
for Year 4 will be taking place during the period Monday 3 June 2024 to Friday 21 June 2024. Year 4 students should spend some
time every evening practising their times tables, in readiness for the Multiplication Tables Check.

Y1 PHONICS SCREENING CHECK

Year 1 Students are working hard in preparing for the statutory Phonics Screening Checks where students are asked to blend real
words and ‘alien words' that contain a range of graphemes, digraphs and trigraphs. Please support your child by reading the Read,
Write Inc. reading books sent home on a weekly basis as these contain words and sounds similar to those read in the Phonics
Screening Checks, which take place from the week beginning Monday 10 June 2024. If your child is in Year 2 and has not yet passed
the Phonics Screening Check, they will be required to re-sit the assessment.

WEST BOWLING COMMUNITY CENTRE

We have made links with West Bowling Community Centre and now have a practitioner based on site every Tuesday to offer support
to our community. They can offer advice on debt, benefits, housing and immigration as well as support in accessing food and clothing
vouchers. Families are able to self-refer or be referred by the academy for an appointment. Please contact the academy if you would
like to access this service.

STAY AND... PLAY, LEARN OR STUDY

All families are invited to attend Stay and Play (Reception class), Stay and Learn (Key Stage 1) and Stay and Study (Key Stage 2)
sessions with their child. These sessions are a great way to develop your skills, see the end of year expectations and explore how
concepts are taught in order to support your child with their learning. The sessions take place in the classroom environment whilst
being supported by DMP staff. Please keep an eye out for when you child's year group events are taking place.
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Dear families, I hope this Cycle 2 edition of our academy Newsflash finds you and your family safe and well. As Cycle 2 draws to a close, we are extremely proud of our students who have demonstrated our academy values of hard work, independence and enjoyment day in and day out. Staff are extremely proud of the progress students have made this term both academically and personally. All year groups have now sat their Cycle 2 assessments and Scorecards have now been shared with families.



We would like to welcome all our teacher training students from Leeds Trinity University and Bradford College along with Mrs Mahmood, who has joined our primary admin team. This Cycle we say goodbye to Miss Parker and thank her for all her hard work since joining the academy. Mr Hill has now returned to Year 5 York class from his paternity leave and we also welcome back Miss Southworth and Miss Bi who have also returned to Key Stage 2 from maternity leave. 



The Academy has had several visitors this cycle including: senior leaders from Dixons Trinity Chapeltown who commended our slick routines and systems; Justine Oldham (Executive Principal- Primary Phase) who described our approach to behaviour and inclusion as 'incredibly impressive' and a large group of senior leaders and executives from Bristol Cathedral Schools Trust, who described Dixons Music Primary as 'An inspiring place with an inspiring team and brilliant children!'. We are humbled by this overwhelmingly positive feedback which would not have been received without the hard work, commitment and dedication from every member of staff and every student in the academy.



Thank you to all families who took part in our parent survey questionnaires. Your positive responses have been warmly received and we are currently acting on your valuable feedback to maintain and improve the high quality of education and pastoral care delivered at the academy.



We are beginning to develop our after school provision. In addition to All Stars Football Club and Kids With Bricks Lego club, we can now offer Gymnastics, Dance and Cheerleading clubs for KS2 students. Places are limited and priced at £4 per session. Please contact admin team for more details.  



Thank you to all students, families and staff who have supported any of the events that have taken place. Some highlights include: Year 1's African Experience Enrichment day; the Year 2 performance of 'Eddie The Penguin Saves the World'; the Year 4 performance of excerpts from the musical 'Matilda'; Key Stage 2's Dance taster day'; Year 5's expedition to the Royal Armouries; Year 3's weekly swimming lessons; NSPCC Stay Safe workshops; Science Circus workshops; the C2 Spelling Bee; Stretch finals and all who participated in reading workshops on the Literacy Bus where the students truly demonstrated our academy value of 'enjoyment'. It definitely has been another busy cycle!  



School council are currently preparing to collaborate with Dixons Trinity School Council to create a student voice focus group. Students have supported a range of charities in Cycle 2 including collections for Islamic Aid (£302.27) and Denim for Dementia (£219.76) Thank you to anyone who has supported these events. 



Finally, thank you for your continued support. 

Yours faithfully, 

Mrs Morrissey
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17/18 June 2024 - Academy closed (Eid) 
	Newsflash2: ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY

Please be reminded of our academy target of 97% for attendance and punctuality. Appointments, family occasions and holidays should be booked outside of term time or after school wherever possible. Ms Malik or Ms Mahmood, our academy attendance officers, will be in touch with families to highlight any instances where attendance or punctuality has become a concern. Ms Afshan is our primary academy attendance link and will be supporting families alongside the attendance team.



FAMILY DINING

School Council have given valuable student feedback to the kitchen team on the upcoming Cycle 3 Family Dining menu. Communication about the finalised menu and the option to adjust meal plans will be sent to families in preparation for the new menu starting w/c 15 April 2024. This menu will run until the end of the academic year.



TRINITY ROAD

As you know, the safety of our students on their journey to and from school is of paramount importance to us. If you do have to drive to bring your children to school, and walking is not an option, we would ask that you are particularly careful in the use of Trinity road. It is important that families adhere to the one way system put in place by Bradford council, drive at a speed that is safe for our students and do not double park in a way that would prevent emergency services having access to the schools and residential homes along the road. Although we do not have legal jurisdiction over the road itself, we would ask as families of our school community that you support us in this measure to protect our children. However, if you notice any unsafe behaviour and would like to report this formally please use this link: https://www.westyorkshire.police.uk/report-it/report-nuisance-obstructive-parking



EID-UL-FITR 

The academy will be closed to all students and staff for Eid-Ul-Fitr on Wednesday 10 April and Thursday 11 April. We have had several families mention that they will be celebrating Eid on Tuesday 9 April. Should this be the case, please submit a leave of absence form and this will be authorised for religious observance. Eid parties and activities will be taking place in form classes on Friday 12 April and students may wear non-uniform on this day. Further details will be sent out nearer the time. 



Y6 SATS ASSESSMENTS

Year 6 SATs will be taking place during the week beginning Monday 13 May. Please support your child in preparation for their SATs tests by ensuring students have a quiet space to revise at home and by incorporating opportunities where your child can talk about their feelings; it is natural for all students to be anxious and need the reassurance that trying their best is all that can be asked. Students should arrive punctually during this week to access the revision and preparation sessions, which will begin from 8.30am to ensure a calm start to the day. Breakfast is always available in classrooms from 8.20am.



Y4 MULTIPLICATION TABLES CHECK

Year 4 students have been working hard on learning and practicing their times tables up to 12 x 12. The Multiplication Tables Check for Year 4 will be taking place during the period Monday 3 June 2024 to Friday 21 June 2024. Year 4 students should spend some time every evening practising their times tables, in readiness for the Multiplication Tables Check.



Y1 PHONICS SCREENING CHECK

Year 1 Students are working hard in preparing for the statutory Phonics Screening Checks where students are asked to blend real words and 'alien words' that contain a range of graphemes, digraphs and trigraphs. Please support your child by reading the Read, Write Inc. reading books sent home on a weekly basis as these contain words and sounds similar to those read in the Phonics Screening Checks, which take place from the week beginning Monday 10 June 2024. If your child is in Year 2 and has not yet passed the Phonics Screening Check, they will be required to re-sit the assessment. 



WEST BOWLING COMMUNITY CENTRE

We have made links with West Bowling Community Centre and now have a practitioner based on site every Tuesday to offer support to our community. They can offer advice on debt, benefits, housing and immigration as well as support in accessing food and clothing vouchers. Families are able to self-refer or be referred by the academy for an appointment. Please contact the academy if you would like to access this service.



STAY AND... PLAY, LEARN OR STUDY

All families are invited to attend Stay and Play (Reception class), Stay and Learn (Key Stage 1) and Stay and Study (Key Stage 2) sessions with their child.  These sessions are a great way to develop your skills, see the end of year expectations and explore how concepts are taught in order to support your child with their learning. The sessions take place in the classroom environment whilst being supported by DMP staff. Please keep an eye out for when you child's year group events are taking place.
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